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Arlington-Fairfax Chapter, Inc.  

Izaak Walton League of America 

14708 Mount Olive Road 

Post Office Box 366 , Centreville, VA 20122-0366 

 

Newsletter 
Volume 52, Number 1 NOV, DEC & JAN   

  

The Arlington-Fairfax Chapter’s annual “Christmas Party for Underprivileged Kids” is scheduled for Decem-

ber 14, 2013, from 12:00 P.M.- 3:00 P.M., and once again will take place in the Indoor Archery Range. The 

Fairfax County Department of Family Services will provide us with the names of about 50 underprivileged 

children, between the ages of newborn and 14 years. These kids, and their families, will be treated to a tradi-

tional Christmas Dinner, with a party atmosphere, and gifts for the kids delivered by Santa Claus.  

 This Party is one of many, really great events, our chapter does for the community. If you would like 

to volunteer to help, we’ll need members who can help with the following: 

 

Gift Buyer:  Purchase gifts, off of a wish list, for one family. You’ll be provided with the children’s name(s), 

age(s), gender(s), and a 1st and 2nd choice toy. You go to the store, buy the gift(s), and bring it, gift wrapped, 

to the Main Club House on 12/11/13 @ 7:00 P.M.   Save your receipts, and you’ll be reimbursed for your pur-

chases. Arrangements can be made to get funds, to cover the purchases, in advance, if you wish.   

 

Gift Sorting & Stocking Stuffing: Wednesday, 12/11/13 @7:00 P.M.; Match up gifts with wish lists, make 

sure we have all the kids covered. Personalize and fill stockings for each child. Maybe some wrapping or re-

wrapping.  At the Main Club House.  

 

Party Set-up: Friday, 12/13/13 @10:00 A.M.; Set up tables, chairs, and decorations. Pick- Up Truck owners 

needed to move things from Main Club House to Indoor Archery Range.  

 

Party Set-up/Food Servers: Saturday, 12/14/13 @9:00 A.M.; Finish Setting up, Serve the meal, and gener-

ally help keep things running smoothly during the Party.  

 

Transportation: Saturday 12/14/13 @11:00 A.M.; Members with large vehicles. Pick up invited families 

(who don’t own vehicles) and transport them to the Party, and take them home, at the conclusion of the party.  

 

Cookies and Pies: Saturday 12/14/13; Donations of Cookies and Pies, to be served at the party. These can be 

dropped off early. Party Break-Down: Saturday 12/14/13 @3:00 P.M.; Take it all down, and put it away. The 

more the merrier. Pick-Up trucks are helpful. 

 

Please contact Carl Armstrong (Carl.Armstrong@arlingtonfairfax-iwla.org, 703-932-2347)  if you can help 

out. If you don’t have the time to help, or would prefer, you can make a tax deductible donation to the Chap-

ter, to help cover the cost of this worthwhile cause 

Christmas Party for Underprivileged Kids 

mailto:Carl.Armstrong@arlingtonfairfax-iwla.org
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Important  contact information 

Chapter Officers  

President 

Ernie Padgette…………….……...540-439-6085 

Vice President 

Tom Ciarula……………………...703-250-0947 

Secretary 

Pamela Meara…………………….703-362-7293 

Treasure 

Bob Crisman…………..…………540-338-7316 

Membership Chairman 

Tom Tobey…………….……..…..703-447-1131 

Chapter Directors 

Target Archery 

Leroy Anderson………………….703-644-1560 

Director At Large 

Carl Armstrong…………...……...703-830-5091 

Skeet & Trap 

Bob Brino…………………….….703-368-4934 

Conservation 

John Seaberg…….……….……....703-830-9365 

Rifle & Pistol 

Ed Franzosa……………….….…..703-255-3088 

Director At Large 

Oscar Starz…………………...…..703-321-8626 

Director At Large 

Chuck Green………………….….703-753-4699 

Director At Large 

Dave Cunningham……….…..…..202-436-6410 

Director At Large 

Ben Crandall………………….….703-993-4503 

Education & Training 

Bucky Sills……………………….703-830-0458 

Field Archery 

Dick Riemer……………………...703-543-8585 

Youth Activities  

Tom Pike………………………....703-802-0740 

Director At Large 
Randy Hancock…...…………..….703-830-8539 

Director At Large 
Art Twichell……………………...703-960-6524 

Committee Chairpersons 

Attend your chapter meetings 
Regular Membership Meeting 

3rd Tuesday of each month 

7:30 pm @ Field house 

Chapter Board of Directors Meeting 

1st Tuesday of each month 

7:30 pm @ Field House 

All members welcome 

Field house phone numbers 
Chapter Field house………...703-631-4495 

Rifle & Pistol Field house….703-631-4496 

Skeet & Trap Field house…..703-631-4497 

Field Archery Field house….703-631-4498 

 Chapter Presidents E mail 

epadgette@sprnet.com 

Chapter Fax Number 

703-631-0968 

Chapters Web-site 

www.arlingtonfairfax-iwla.org 

Adopt-A-Highway  / Jim Pont……………..…703-378-7176 

Advance Planning / your name here………….your phone # 

Buildings and Grounds / Bucky Sills…….…..703-830-0458 

Bull Run Muzzleloaders / Tony Sucher………..703-354-2726 

Caretaker / Rick Kohne……………...………..571-334-5125 

Chapter Field House / Ed Forsberg……...…....719-238-0231 

Conservation / John Seaberg………..………....703-830-9365 

Education & Training / Bucky Sills…………..703-830-0458 

Field Archery / Dick Riemer…………………….703-543-8585 

Historian /  your name here……………….....…your phone # 

Junior Olympic Archery  / Mary LeCompte …..703-361-4565 

                                             Lani Young………..703-742-8142 

Legislation / your name here…………………..your phone # 
Meeting Program / Tom Ciarula……….……....703-250-0947 

Membership /  Jim Showalter…….…………...571-338-5467 

Admin. assistants  / Linda Armstrong……….. 703-909-2708  

                                  Scott Aldrich……...……..571-213-2541                                   

Newsletter /  Pam Meara / Bucky Sills………...703-266-2235 

Outdoor Ethics / Jim Mills……………….…..703-437-9133 

Pond Manager / John Seaberg …………….....703-830-9365 

Program Outreach / / your name here………….your phone # 

Public Relations / your name here…..………..your phone # 

Rifle-Pistol Range / Ed Franzosa………...….703-255-3088 

Scholarship / Dave Dobbins…………………..703-753-0878 

Skeet & Trap Range / Bob Brino……………...703-368-4934 

Target Archery / Leroy Anderson…….……….703-644-1560  

                          Stan Hilliard.…………………..703-430-4534 

Youth Activities / Tom Pike………….……...703-802-0740  

Scouting Activities / Tom Pike……...……….....703-802-0740 

Chapter field house Office hours 

1st and 3rd Tues……………….1:00pm to 9:00pm 

All other Tues…………………..1:00pm to 4:30pm 

Other times, call 703-631-4495 
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" Adopt a Highway- Need a few more hours of volunteer time before renewing  your membership?  If so, call 

Jim Pont, 703 378 7176 or email him at, jimandrobertapont@gmail.com, to arrange a mutual agreeable time to 

do a pick-up  during the remainder of October ( most any day ) or November ( primarily on Sundays as this is 

prime hunting season) "  

Adopt a Highway 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL NOTICE 

This edition of the Arlington-Fairfax Chapter IWLA News Letter contains the Membership Re-

newal form and Member Release form. Please fill out the forms legibly. Make sure that both 

forms are signed. In the event of a family membership make sure that those family members 

that are issued range badges both sign the release form. If you are claiming the $50 Dues 

Credit, 8 hour work slip please enclose it with your dues payment. Membership expires De-

cember 31, 2013. 

REMEMBER: Your 2014 Range Badge Inserts and Membership Card will be included with 

your paid Membership Package.  

We look forward to your continued membership, 

Tom Tobey  

1Volunteers Needed for Financial Audit Committee 

 

We need people, particularly those with financial audit or financial management experience, to conduct the 

annual audit of the Chapter’s financial records.  The by-laws call for an audit to be conducted annually by a 

committee selected by the Chapter President and to present it’s report to both the Board of Directors and the 

members.  Anyone interested in participating should contact the Treasurer, Bob Crisman, by e-mail to 

Bob.Crisman@arlingtonfairfax-iwla.org or call 540-338-7316.  Oh, by the way, you’ll receive credit for 8 

hours of volunteer work worth $50 off your next membership renewal. 

Keep and eye open for wildlife, kids and Speed bumps while driving on chapter property  

 
Speed Bumps have been installed on the roads of the property in an effort to try and keep cars down to the 10 

MPH limit. More Speed Bumps are on order we have had several incidences reported to the board of directors 

that could have been avoided by keeping the speed down to the posted limit. Please drive slowly  on Chapter 

property.  

mailto:Bob.Crisman@arlingtonfairfax-iwla.org
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Field ARCHERY UPDATE 
Cub Run Archers would like to extend a warm welcome and an invitation to all members of the IWLA to take 

advantage of the many facilities, training opportunities, archery equipment, events and great camaraderie that 

our club has to offer.  Our state of the art indoor range is available for your use anytime a qualified Range Of-

ficer is on site.  It is common knowledge that a good many regulars in the club are at the range house every 

morning from approximately 9:30am until noon.  This is a great time to come down and introduce yourself and 

find out what Cub Run Archers is all about.  If you are new to archery and need advice on anything from bow 

setup, arrow tuning to shooting technique, not only will you find literally, several hundred years of collective 

experience, but the equipment to perform those tasks.  We especially would like to encourage youth participa-

tion and have a great many youth bows that young shooters may practice with to develop their skills.  The cost 

to join Cub Run Archers is only $15.00 per year, per family.  Though you don’t need to be a member of Cub 

Run Archers to use the facilities, we have a monthly newsletter and several dinners and picnics throughout the 

year and attendance at even one of these would easily be worth the annual membership.  If you are interested, 

please contact Robert D’lmperio, Secretary, Cub Run Archers, 13490 Edge Rock Ct. Chantilly, VA 20151.  

You may email Bob at robbyrayd@yahoo.com as well.                                                        The outdoor facili-

ties are available to any member in good standing of the IWLA.  We have practice range with target butts at 5, 

10, 15, 20, 30, 40, 50, and 60 yards.  These are lighted as well if you would like to shoot in the evenings.  

There is also a crossbow station with a movable bag target for field point shooting and a broadhead target for 

shooting broadheads.  Remember, crossbows are allowed Only at the special crossbow station and not at any 

of the other targets or ranges.  A 28 point field archery course is also available for use to all IWLA members.  

Daytime use only as there is no lighting on the course.    

Shooting Reminder 
Only shoot broadheads into a broadhead targets!  If you shoot a broadhead into a field point target you 

may find yourself purchasing that target.  If you do not know the difference between the two kinds of target 

butts on the range please ask someone at the range before you start shooting.  These target butts cost IWLA 

members $300 - $350 each.  Help us get the most life possible out of each target butt.   

Deer Processing Station  

For all the IWLA deer hunters who would like to process their own deer, the deer processing station is twenty 

yards off the Cub Run Deck.  The area is lighted with running water from a garden hose located by the deck 

entrance.  You will need to bring trash bags with you for proper disposal of all parts of the carcass.  When fin-

ished be sure to wash the area down completely putting all remains in plastic bags before going into any 

dumpster. 
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                                     Archery 101 Session 
If you missed our last class, the next introduction to archery class will take place on Sunday January 12th at 

1:00pm in the indoor archery range.  We have the bows and arrows………. All you need to do is show up.  For 

registration please email:  Jim Kerrigan at jjkerrigan@cox.net  or phone 703-802-1274.  For children’s regis-

tration please include their age.  This class will be limited to thirty five so register early.                                                         

“Toxic” Broadheads not to be used at the Chapter 

Including the Field Archery ranges at any time. 
A new broadhead called the Toxic has recently become available, and seems to be selling well in this area for use in 

deer hunting.  While this broadhead may prove to be highly effective for hunting, it is not to be used on any of the Field 

Archery Ranges due to the damage it inflicts on targets. 

A local archery shop reports after approximately 25 shots with this broadhead  a brand new target was rendered useless.  

As these targets cost upwards of $150 each, there is no way Field Archery can afford to replace targets that normally 

last months to a year on a daily or weekly basis, to support the use of this equipment. 

This restriction is being implemented to protect the facilities property and maintain a safe and functional facility for all 

members to enjoy. 

Below are some pictures for to clarify the specific broadheads in question. 

 
 

As you can see in the third picture these broadheads do massive damage to targets with each shot. 

   

Important, please read  

Learn to shoot 

ARCHERY 

mailto:jjkerrigan@cox.net
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2014 ARL-FX IWLA Education and Training 

Schedule 
Month Day(s) Start Time Course 

    

January 11 0800 
NRA Basic Range Safety Officer (RSO) 
Course 

January 25 and 26 0800 NRA Pistol Coach School 

February 1 1200 
NRA Basic Pistol Instructor Pre-Course 
Assessment 

February 5, 6 and 7 1800 NRA Basic Instructor Training (BIT) 

February 7, 8 and 9 0800 NRA Basic Pistol Instructor Course 

March 8 0800 NRA Basic Shotgun Course 

March 22 0900 NRA Basic Pistol Course 

April 12 1800 
NRA Personal Protection Inside the 
Home (PPITH) Course 

April 14 and 15 0800 NRA Shotgun Camp 

April 14 and 15 0800 NRA Rifle Camp 

May 10 0800 NRA Women on Target (WOT) 

June 8 0800 
NRA Basic Range Safety Officer (RSO) 
Course 

June 14 0900 Crush'in Clays for Kids 

June 17 1800 NRA PPOTH Course Equipment Check 

June 21 and 22 0800 
NRA Personal Protection Outside the 
Home (PPOTH) Course 

July 26 0800 Metallic Cartridge Reloading Course 

August 9 0800 NRA Basic Shotgun Course 

August 16 0900 NRA Basic Pistol Course 

September 13 0800 
NRA Personal Protection Inside the 
Home (PPITH) Course 

October 7 1800 NRA PPOTH Course Equipment Check 

October 11 and 12 0800 
NRA Personal Protection Outside the 
Home (PPOTH) Course 

November 1 0900 Shotgun Shell Reloading Course 

November 15 and 16 0800 NRA Rifle Coach School 
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Air Rifle Range Addition 
At this time we have answered comments and re-submitted the siteplan to Fairfax County and are once again 

waiting for approval for the addition. We will continue to use our existing range as we are now in the high 

school season and it is extremely busy just about every night of the week, we will also continue our fund rais-

ing efforts and I might say thanks to everyone out there we have done very well. We are looking at holding 

another swap meet sometime in late NOV this year just working on dates now and also still have tee shirts left, 

for a shirt give us a call Bucky Sills 703-830-0458 they have the Arlington Fairfax Chapter logo on the front 

and a cool looking bear on the back, Thank you for all of your support  

Back of t shirt 

Sir speedy insert picture here of building please 

Shirt colors: 

White 

Gray 

Pink 
$25.00 
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.Rain or Shine, The Shooting's Fine! 
 

The 2013 outdoor target archery tournament season hosted by the Fairfax Target Archers was the most suc-

cessful ever. 

Our May "Spring Shootout" 900-Round (one-day event), and our August "Virginia State & JOAD Outdoor 

Championship" FITA Round (two-day event), were both at full capacity with archers of all ages (8 to 70+) 

participating.  In May, we had to overcome the additional challenge of shooting in less favorable weather 

(intermittent rain all day), but our Outdoor Championship event in August had two days of perfect weather 

(sunshine and moderate temperatures).  And that fine August weather saw some pretty fine shooting too, with 

52 new individual distance and overall tournament record scores being set. 

In addition, our club hosted weekly 600-Round informal shoots on Sunday afternoons (weather permitting) 

which allowed a "tournament-like" practice session. 

In each case though, all archers got to do what they most enjoy: the challenge of shooting arrows over long 

distances (up to 90 meters). 

In addition to our outdoor events, our club also hosted the Virginia Indoor Championship (also with full capac-

ity attendance) in February. 

If you'd like further information about any of these events in the future please send your email information to 

Jim Kerrigan, FTA Tournament Director, at archerjim-2532@cox.net. 
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Arlington-Fairfax Chapter, Inc.  

Izaak Walton League of America 

Post Office Box 366   

Centreville, VA 20122-0366 

 

Return Service Requested 

We use re-cycled paper 

The Chapter Newsletter is your link to all chapter 

activities and information  Keep it handy 

 Now it is also available on our website  

 

 

“www.arlingtonfairfax-iwla.org”  

 
Check it out 
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